June 8, 2018 HOUSEHOLD:
/ COMMERCIAL

The Honorable Bob Corker PRODUCTS ASSOCIATION

United States Senate
425 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Innovative Products For Home. Work. Life.

Dear Senator Corker:

On behalf of the Household & Commercial Products Association and its members, | write to applaud you for introducing
S. 3013, legislation to require congressional approval of tariffs designated under Section 232 of the Trade Expansion Act
of 1962.

The Household & Commercial Products Association is the premier trade association representing companies that make
and sell $180 billion annually of products used for cleaning, protecting, maintaining, and disinfecting homes and
commercial environments. Many of these products use aerosol technology, making the aerosol industry an integral part
of the household and commercial products industry. HCPA analysis reports that in 2016, United States manufacturers
produced 3.02 billion steel containers, 811 million aluminum containers and 3.72 billion valves to fill 3.75 billion aerosol
products.

The aerosol industry relies on high-quality imported steel and aluminum to produce the containers and valves essential
to the safety and performance of the finished aerosol products. Tariffs on aluminum and steel, as proposed by President
Trump under Section 232, will artificially raise the cost of aerosol packaging, and thus the cost of aerosol consumer
products. The President’s action will decrease access to the best quality materials, slow innovation, and negatively
impact aerosol can and component manufacturers, and the household and commercial products industry that supports
200,000 American jobs.

By requiring congressional approval of tariffs designated under Section 232, your legislation will apply a needed layer of
scrutiny to arbitrary tariff proposals, thereby protecting American manufacturers from potentially devastating
retaliatory tariffs from other countries. The counter-tariffs recently announced by Canada and Mexico, in response to
the steel and aluminum tariffs imposed under Section 232, demonstrate that the negative consequences of seemingly
limited tariffs can quickly proliferate to damage the entire U.S. economy.

We thank you again for your leadership on this issue and look forward to working with you and your staff to pass this
critical legislation.

Sincerely,

wen Caine
Executive Vice President,

Government Relations & Public Policy
Household & Commercial Products Association.

Cc: Sen. Heidi Heitkamp, Sen. Pt Toomey, Sen. Mark Warner, Sen. Lamar Alexander, Sen. Brian Schatz, Sen. Ron Johnson, Sen. Chris
Van Hollen, Sen. Jeanne Shaheen, Sen. Mike Lee, Sen. Jeff Flake, Sen. Johnny Isakson, Sen. Ben Sasse
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